
 
 

 

 
 
 

RESIGNATION OF AUTOGRILL ITALIA AND EUROPE CEO 
 

 

 
Milan, 22 September 2022 - Autogrill S.p.A. (Milan: AGL IM) announces the resignation of Andrea 
Cipolloni from his office as managing director of Autogrill Italia S.p.A and Autogrill Europe S.p.A. in 
order to pursue new career opportunities. 
 
Pending definition of the date of Andrea Cipolloni’s exit from the Group, the Company has promptly 
activated the procedures of the relevant succession planning in place to ensure continuity and routine 
management of the subsidiaries’ strategic and business activities. 
 
Based on the information available to the Company, at the date of this Press release Andrea Cipolloni 
owns 19,000 Autogrill S.p.A. shares. 
 
“We are grateful to Andrea Cipolloni for his work over the years and the part he played in our 
companies’ success during the difficult stage of the pandemic. Thanks to team work, strategic initiatives 
were implemented to exploit new market and growth opportunities. Autogrill’s strong team will therefore 
continue along its plotted course, confirming once again the solidity of its business,” said Autogrill 
Group CEO GianmarioTondato Da Ruos. 
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